
Monday, September 28, 2020 

  

Dear Fellow Members, 

  

Ocean Reef Club has been fortunate to have experienced a minimal number of positive COVID-19 cases since the 

onset of the pandemic, and those who tested positive have all fully recovered. 

  

Since March, the Club has worked closely with the Medical Center, followed CDC, State and local guidelines, best 

practices and made the safety of Members and Associates the top priority.  

  

This past Friday, September 25, Florida Governor Ron DeSantis lifted all restrictions on businesses statewide, which 

most significantly means bars and restaurants can now operate at 100% full capacity. Local governments are per-

mitted to keep additional limits in place. To read the full Executive Order, click here https://www.monroecounty-fl.

gov/1169/COVID-19 

  

In the best interest of safety for our overall community, your Board and Club Management has decided to main-

tain our current conservative operating model. This includes maintaining 50% capacity at Restaurants and Bars, a 

reduced number of lounge chairs at Buccaneer Island, limited machines available at the Fitness Center, and other 

safety restrictions. Masks will continue to be required when indoors at all Club outlets, shops and offices. 

  

As we monitor the situation in Monroe County and South Florida, we will make appropriate modifications to our 

current protocols so long as they are in the best interest of Ocean Reef Club Members and Associates. Within the 

next several weeks, we will be providing an overview of the Club’s Operational and Safety Plan related to COVID 

for the upcoming season. At that time we will advise you of which, if any, protocols will be modified so that we may 

over time return to “our unique way of life,” that we all have grown accustomed to enjoying.  As we have done 

since the beginning of the pandemic, we will make the health and well-being of this community our first priority.  

  

On Behalf of Your Board of Directors and Management Team, 

  

Alex Tonarelli			   Bob Manzo				    Ray Larkin

Ocean Reef Club President		  Chairman				    Vice Chairman

atonarelli@oceanreef.com		  robert.manzo57@gmail.com			  raylarkin@me.com

				    Please note new email address.
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